
Sail on the Malabar X Report 
 
July 19, 2025 was a bright sunny day, a perfect day for a sail! I met Judy Kronwasser and Roy 
Crane at Roy’s house and he drove to Salem to catch the boat. I was glad he was driving and it 
was his Jeep because we again got caught up in Rt 128 traffic jam just like last year! We made it 
in time though as we had left a little early. When we got to the pier we met up with other MG 
T-Party folks and I met Michael Italia and Christine. Christine has owned her MGA since 1971 
and they recently had it refurbished. I have not seen the car yet as they are on the other side of 
MA from where we have many of our events, but I hope to one day meet up with them and the 
MGA. We had a lovely sail on Massachussets Bay and were back at the pier about 2:30. We 
then walked over to the Sea Level Oyster Bar for a late lunch/early dinner. It was great to be 
with some of our MG T-Party friends as well as to meet some of our new MGA friends. 
 
Michael and Christine 

 
 
Charles, Roy, and others 

 


